
 

 

 
 

Forsyth County Sheriff’s Office Investigating a Fatal Crash 
 
 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: 
 
February 18, 2021 
 
On February 17, 2021 at approximately 4:23 p.m., Forsyth County 911 center began receiving calls 
regarding a single vehicle crash in the area of Bethelview Road and Polo Fields Parkway.  The Forsyth 
County Sheriff’s Office, along with other emergency personnel, arrived on scene and found the driver 
of the 2007 KIA Sedona unresponsive. 
 
Based on witness statements and physical evidence on-scene, it was determined the Sedona was 
traveling west bound on Bethelview Road in the inside lane and did not navigate the slight curve.  The 
Sedona continued west bound in the east bound lanes crossing 2 lanes of oncoming traffic and through 
the intersection of Polo Fields Parkway before striking a tree.  The driver, 58-year-old Sheila Giglia of 
Cumming, was pronounced deceased at the hospital.  The crash remains under investigation.  
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